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PLFN 
NEWSLETTER 

 

2019 Election Results are in:  
 
The Election Results came in quickly on November 29.  Chief Andrea 
was re-elected to server her fifth consecutive term with 186 votes. 
There were 294 ballots cast, plus 3 spoiled.  
 
Elected to PLFN council are, Haley Bernard, Dominic Denny, Wayne 
Denny, Jenny Fraser, Derek Francis and Alden 
Francis.  Congratulations to the newly elected council members and 
the returning council members.  

 
The swearing in of the New Chief and Council will take place on 
Monday December 9, 2019 at the gymnasium, beginning at 11:00 
am. Everyone is Welcome! There will be refreshments and snacks 
afterwards.   
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The kids Christmas party is 

Saturday December 21  from 

3:00 pm – 5:00 pm at the 

gymnasium.   

 
 

 

Kids Christmas Party:   
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   DECEMBER HAPPENINGS  

 

Blood Clinic at the Health 
Centre Thursday December 
5th 8:00 am-10:00 am  

Come join us for an Adult 
cooking class and delicious 
supper. December 9th at the 
Training Centre from 4:00 
pm -6:00 pm. Please sign up 
with Kayla or Darlene by 
December 6th.  
 
Elder's Christmas dinner will 
be at the Fire Hall December 
11th at 12:00pm. Anyone who 
would like to volunteer please contact the Health Centre.  
 
Nurse Practitioner will be December 16th if you require an appointment before the 
holidays. 
 
Dr. Cathy will be in December 13th, 17th, 18th and the morning of Dec. 20th. Please note Dr. 
Cathy will no longer take walk-ins, she will only be taking appointments.  Please call the 
Health Centre to make your appointment.  
 
Flu shots are available at the Health Centre. 
Please contact Kayla, RN for an appointment 
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  BE SURE TO CHECK THE APPLICATION DEADLINES  

 

PLFN Employment Opportunities: 
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PLFN Community Notices:  
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Are you an Elder who is interested in reading to PLFN School students in Grade 
Primary to 3? 
 
PLFN School, in partnership with MK, is looking for 2 Elders to participate in the 
“Read Aloud” program. Each Elder will be assigned a grade group (Grade Primary 
& 1 or Grades 2 & 3) and you will come to the school to read a book which you 
select with someone from MK.  This will happen 4 times over the remainder of 
the school year, beginning in January.  MK will provide you with an honorarium.  
☺ 
 
Why is this important? 

▪ It is important to engage our children with our elders. 
▪ Reading to children teaches them by example. 
▪ Early reading skills directly relate to a child’s academic success. 
▪ Reading aloud is important for language development. The child is learning 

critical language and enunciation skills, while listening reinforces the basic 
sounds of language. 

▪ Reading aloud helps children develop positive associations with books and 
reading. 

▪ Reading aloud is a proven technique to help children during time of stress. 
 
 
Looking for someone who enjoys being with and is comfortable with children, 
enjoys reading, and is reliable. 
 
 
Please contact the school if you are interested – phone number: 902-755-9954.  
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